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EGYPTIAN SEALS AND SIGNET RINGS WITH FORTY FOUR PLATES AND ONE HUND
Then she charged her husband keep watch over the thief, till she should return, and repairing to his wife, acquainted her with his case and told her
that her husband the thief had been taken and had compounded for his release, at the price of seven hundred dirhems, and named to her the token.
So she gave her the money and she took it and returned to her house. By this time, the dawn had broken; so she let the thief go his way, and when
he went out, she said to him, 'O my dear one, when shall I see thee come and take the treasure?' 'O indebted one,' answered he, 'when thou needest
other seven hundred dirhems, wherewithal to amend thy case and that of thy children and to discharge thy debts.' And he went out, hardly believing
in his deliverance from her. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the three men and our Lord Jesus.".? ? ? ? ? d. The
Tailor's Story cxxxvi.Then he took my clothes and washed them and dried them, and put them on me; after which he said to me, "Get thee gone to
thy house." So I returned to my house and he accompanied me, till I came thither, when he said to me, "May God not forsake thee! I am thy friend
[such an one, who used to take of thee goods on credit,] and I am beholden to thee for kindness; but henceforward thou wilt never see me
more."'."And indeed," continued Adi, "this ode on the Prophet (may God bless and keep him!) is well known and to comment it would be tedious."
Quoth Omar, "Who is at the door?" "Among them is Omar ibn [Abi] Rebya the Cureishite," (49) answered Adi, and the Khalif said, "May God
show him no favour neither quicken him! Was it not he who said ... ?" And he recited the following verses:.When the king heard this from the
youth, his anger subsided; so he bade restore him to the prison, and the folk dispersed that day..? ? ? ? ? All for a wild deer's love, whose looks have
snared me And on whose brows the morning glitters bright.When the damsel had made an end of her song, El Abbas swooned away and they
sprinkled on him rose-water, mingled with musk, till he came to himself, when he called another damsel (now there was on her of linen and clothes
and ornaments that which beggareth description, and she was endowed with brightness and loveliness and symmetry and perfection, such as
shamed the crescent moon, and she was a Turkish girl from the land of the Greeks and her name was Hafizeh) and said to her, "O Hafizeh, close
thine eyes and tune thy lute and sing to us upon the days of separation." She answered him with "Hearkening and obedience" and taking the lute,
tuned its strings and cried out from her head, (107) in a plaintive voice, and sang the following verses:.So they carried him into the city and hid him
with them. Moreover, they agreed with a company of the king's chief officers, who had aforetime been those of Bekhtzeman, and acquainted them
with this; whereat they rejoiced with an exceeding joy. Then they assembled together to Bekhtzeman and made a covenant and handfast [of fealty]
with him and fell upon the enemy at unawares and slew him and seated King Bekhtzeman again on the throne of his kingship. And his affairs
prospered and God amended his estate and restored His bounty to him, and he ruled his subjects justly and abode in the obedience of the Most
High. On this wise, O king," continued the young treasurer, "he with whom God is and whose intent is pure, meeteth nought but good. As for me, I
have no helper other than God, and I am content to submit myself to His ordinance, for that He knoweth the purity of my intent.".? ? ? ? ? a. The
First Old Man's Story ii.[When the king heard his wife's words], it was as if he had been asleep and awoke; so he went forth of the harem and bade
slaughter fowls and dress meats of all kinds and colours. Moreover, he assembled all his retainers and let bring sweetmeats and dessert and all that
beseemeth unto kings' tables. Then he adorned his palace and despatched after El Abbas a man of the chief officers of his household, who found
him coming forth of the bath, clad in a doublet of fine goats' hair and over it a Baghdadi scarf; his waist was girt with a Rustec (81) kerchief and on
his head he wore a light turban of Damietta make..Then she came down from the tree and rent her clothes and said, 'O villain, if these be thy
dealings with me before my eyes, how dost thou when thou art absent from me?' Quoth he, 'What aileth thee?' and she said, 'I saw thee swive the
woman before my very eyes.' 'Not so, by Allah!' cried he. 'But hold thy peace till I go up and see.' So he climbed the tree and no sooner did he
begin to do so than up came the lover [from his hiding-place] and taking the woman by the legs, [fell to swiving her]. When the husband came to
the top of the tree, he looked and beheld a man swiving his wife. So he said, 'O strumpet, what doings are these?' And he made haste to come down
from the tree to the ground; [but meanwhile the lover had returned to his hiding- place] and his wife said to him, 'What sawest thou?' 'I saw a man
swive thee,' answered he; and she said, 'Thou liest; thou sawest nought and sayst this but of conjecture.'.80. The Schoolmaster who fell in Love by
Report dclxv.99. The History of Gherib and his brother Agib dcxcviii.Jesus, The Three Men and our Lord, i. 282..I clipped her in mine arms and
straight grew drunken with the scent, iii. 125..30. Isaac of Mosul's Story of Khedijeh and the Khalif Mamoun cclxxix.Meanwhile, the woman went
out at hazard and donning devotee's apparel, fared on without ceasing, till she came to a city and found the king's deputies dunning the towns-folk
for the tribute, out of season. Presently, she saw a man, whom they were pressing for the tribute; so she enquired of his case and being acquainted
therewith, paid down the thousand dirhems for him and delivered him from beating; whereupon he thanked her and those who were present. When
he was set free, he accosted her and besought her to go with him to his dwelling. So she accompanied him thither and supped with him and passed
the night. When the night darkened on him, his soul prompted him to evil, for that which he saw of her beauty and loveliness, and he lusted after
her and required her [of love]; but she repelled him and bade him fear God the Most High and reminded him of that which she had done with him
of kindness and how she had delivered him from beating and humiliation..? ? ? ? ? "What is the taste of love?" quoth one, and I replied, "Sweet
water 'tis at first; but torment lurks behind.".? ? ? ? ? Assemble, ye people of passion, I pray; For the hour of our torment hath sounded
to-day..Presently up came the kings of the Jinn from every side and kissed the earth before the queen and stood in her service; and she thanked
them for this, but stirred not for one of them. Then came the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis (God curse him!) and kissed the earth before her, saying, 'O
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my lady, may I not be bereft of these steps!' (229) O Sheikh Aboultawalf,' answered she, 'it behoveth thee to thank the bounty of the Lady Tuhfeh,
who was the cause of my coming.' 'True,' answered he and kissed the earth. Then the queen fared on [towards the palace] and there [arose and]
alighted upon the trees an hundred thousand birds of various colours. Quoth Tuhfeh, 'How many are these birds!' And Queen Wekhimeh said to
her, 'Know, O my sister, that this queen is called Queen Es Shuhba and that she is queen over all the Jinn from East to West. These birds that thou
seest are of her troops, and except they came in this shape, the earth would not contain them. Indeed, they came forth with her and are present with
her presence at this circumcision. She will give thee after the measure of that which hath betided thee (230) from the first of the festival to the last
thereof; and indeed she honoureth us all with her presence.'.? ? ? ? ? Fain, fain would I forget thy love. Alack, my heart denies To be consoled, and
'gainst thy wrath nought standeth me in stead..Now his parts and fashions pleased the Khalif and the excellence of his composition and his
frankness, and he said in himself, "I will assuredly make him my cup- companion and sitting-mate." So he rose forthright and saying to Mesrour,
"Take him up," [returned to the palace]. Accordingly, Mesrour took up Aboulhusn and carrying him to the palace of the Khalifate, set him down
before Er Reshid, who bade the slaves and slave- girls encompass him about, whilst he himself hid in a place where Aboulhusn could not see
him..SHEHRZAD AND SHEHRIYAR. (163).When the messenger came to King Azadbekht and he read the letter and the present was laid before
him, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and occupied himself with eating and drinking, hour after hour. But the chief Vizier of his Viziers came to
him and said, "0 king, know that Isfehend the Vizier is thine enemy, for that his soul liketh not that which thou hast done with him, and the
message that he hath sent thee [is a trick; so] rejoice thou not therein, neither be thou deluded by the sweetness of his words and the softness of his
speech." The king hearkened [not] to his Vizier's speech, but made light of the matter and presently, [dismissing it from his thought], busied
himself with that which he was about of eating and drinking and merrymaking and delight.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of Taj el Mulouk and the Princess
Dunya cvii.Haroun er Reshid, Tuhfet el Culoub and, ii. 203..? ? ? ? ? e. The Fifth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dlvi.Then they brought trays and
tables and amongst the rest a platter of red gold, inlaid with pearls and jewels; its margents were of gold and emerald, and thereon were graven the
following verses:.As they were thus in the enjoyment of all that in most delicious of easance and delight, and indeed the wine was sweet to them
and the talk pleasant, behold, there came a knocking at the door. So the master of the house went out, that he might see what was to do, and found
ten men of the Khalif's eunuchs at the door. When he saw this, he was amazed and said to them, "What is to do?" Quoth they, "The Commander of
the Faithful saluteth thee and requireth of thee the slave-girl whom thou hast for sale and whose name is Sitt el Milah." By Allah," answered the
other, "I have sold her." And they said, "Swear by the head of the Commander of the Faithful that she is not in thy dwelling." He made oath that he
had sold her and that she was no longer at his disposal; but they paid no *need to his word and forcing their way into the house, found the damsel
and the young Damascene in the sitting-chamber. So they laid hands upon her, and the youth said, "This is my slave-girl, whom I have bought with
my money." But they hearkened not to his speech and taking her, carried her off to the Commander of the Faithful..Relief, Story of the Prisoner and
how God gave him, i. 174..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Eunuch Sewab (228) cccxxxiv.As soon as his father-in-law had departed for Samarcand, King
Shehriyar summoned the grandees of his realm and made them a magnificent banquet of all manner rich meats and exquisite sweetmeats.
Moreover, he bestowed on them dresses of honour and guerdoned them and divided the kingdoms between himself and his brother in their
presence, whereat the folk rejoiced. Then the two kings abode, ruling each a day in turn and they accorded with each other, what while their wives
continued in the love of God the Most High and in thanksgiving to Him; and the subjects and the provinces were at peace and the preachers prayed
for them from the pulpits, and their report was bruited abroad and the travellers bore tidings of them [to all countries]..God, Of the Speedy Relief
of, i. 174..Therewithal, O my brother, the locust fell to going round about among the company of the birds, but saw nought resembling the hawk in
bulk and body save the kite and deemed well of her. So she brought the hawk and the kite together and counselled the former to make friends with
the latter. Now it chanced that the hawk fell sick and the kite abode with him a long while [and tended him] till he recovered and became whole and
strong; wherefore he thanked her [and she departed from him]. But after awhile the hawk's sickness returned to him and he needed the kite's
succour. So the locust went out from him and was absent from him a day, after which she returned to him with a[nother] locust, (53) saying, "I have
brought thee this one." When the hawk saw her, he said, "God requite thee with good! Indeed, thou hast done well in the quest and hast been subtle
in the choice.".43. The Man of Yemen and his six Slave-girls cccxxxiv.15. Ghanim ben Eyoub the Slave of Love cccxxxii.Then said the prince to
him, 'Make ready to go with me to my country.' So he made ready and went with the prince till he drew near the frontiers of his father's kingdom,
where the people received him with the utmost honour and sent to acquaint his father with his son's coming. The king came out to meet him and
they entreated the goldsmith with honour. The prince abode awhile with his father, then set out, [he and the goldsmith] to return to the country of
the fair one, the daughter of the King of Hind; but there met him robbers by the way and he fought the sorest of battles and was slain. The
goldsmith buried him and marked his grave (229) and returned, sorrowing and distraught to his own country, without telling any of the prince's
death..When the prince came before him, he sought of him his daughter in marriage, and the king said, 'Indeed, thou art her equal, but none dare
name a man to her, because of her aversion to men.' So the prince pitched his tents under the windows of the princess's palace, till one day he got
hold of one of her favourite slave-girls and gave her wealth galore. Quoth she to him, 'Hast thou a wish?' 'Yes,' answered he and acquainted her
with his case; and she said, 'Indeed thou puttest thyself in peril.' Then he abode, flattering himself with false hopes, till all that he had with him was
gone and the servants fled from him; whereupon quoth he to one in whom he trusted, 'I am minded to go to my country and fetch what may suffice
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me and return hither.' And the other answered, 'It is for thee to decide.' So they set out to return, but the way was long to them and all that the
prince had with him was spent and his company died and there abode but one with him, on whom he loaded what remained of the victual and they
left the rest and fared on. Then there came out a lion and ate the servant, and the prince abode alone. He went on, till his beast stood still,
whereupon he left her and fared on afoot till his feet swelled..? ? ? ? ? 'Tis He who pardoneth errors alike to slave and free; On Him is my reliance
in good and evil cheer..King Shehriyar marvelled at these things and Shehrzad said to him, "Thou marvelledst at that which befell thee on the part
of women; yet hath there befallen the kings of the Chosroes before thee what was more grievous than that which befell thee, and indeed I have set
forth unto thee that which betided khalifs and kings and others than they with their women, but the exposition is long and hearkening groweth
tedious, and in this [that I have already told thee] is sufficiency for the man of understanding and admonishment for the wise.".89. Mesrour and Ibn
el Caribi cccxcix.One day, there came a traveller and seeing the picture, said, 'There is no god but God! My brother wrought this picture.' So the
king sent for him and questioned him of the affair of the picture and where was he who had wrought it. 'O my lord,' answered the traveller, 'we are
two brothers and one of us went to the land of Hind and fell in love with the king's daughter of the country, and it is she who is the original of the
portrait. In every city he entereth, he painteth her portrait, and I follow him, and long is my journey.' When the king's son heard this, he said,'Needs
must I travel to this damsel.' So he took all manner rarities and store of riches and journeyed days and nights till he entered the land of Hind, nor
did he win thereto save after sore travail. Then he enquired of the King of Hind and he also heard of him..?Story of King Suleiman Shah and His
Sons..When the prince saw her in this plight, he was as a sleeper awakened and said to her, "What hath befallen thee? Set out to me thy case." "God
on thee," answered she, "nevermore send me to Mariyeh, and do thou protect me, so may God protect thee from the fires of hell!" Then she related
to him that which had bedded her with Mariyeh; which when he heard, there took him the shamefastness of the generous and this was grievous
unto him. The love of Mariyeh fled forth of his heart and he said to the nurse, "How much hadst thou of Mariyeh every month?" "Ten dinars,"
answered she, and he said, "Be not concerned." Then he put his hand to his poke and bringing out two hundred dinars, gave them to her and said,
"Take this for a whole year's wage and turn not again to serve any one. When the year is out, I will give thee two years' wage, for that thou hast
wearied thyself with us and on account of the cutting off of thy dependence upon Mariyeh.".The king gave him leave for this and the vizier betook
himself to the queen and said to her, "I am come to thee, on account of a grave reproach, and I would have thee be truthful with me in speech and
tell me how came the youth into the sleeping-chamber." Quoth she, "I have no knowledge whatsoever [of it]" and swore to him a solemn oath
thereof, whereby he knew that she had no knowledge of the matter and that she was not at fault and said to her, "I will teach thee a device, wherewith thou mayst acquit thyself and thy face be whitened before the king." "What is it?" asked she; and he answered, saying, "When the king calleth
for thee and questioneth thee of this, say thou to him, 'Yonder youth saw me in the privy-chamber and sent me a message, saying, "I will give thee
a hundred jewels, to whose price money may not avail, so thou wilt suffer me to foregather with thee." I laughed at him who bespoke me with these
words and rebuffed him; but he sent again to me, saying, "An thou fall not in with my wishes, I will come one of the nights, drunken, and enter and
lie down in the sleeping-chamber, and the king will see me and kill me; so wilt thou be put to shame and thy face will be blackened with him and
thine honour abased."' Be this thy saying to the king, and I will presently go to him and repeat this to him." Quoth the queen, "And I also will say
thus.".? ? ? ? ? c. Abou Sabir ccccxlviii.When El Abbas heard these words from the damsel, his heart irked him for Mariyeh and her case was
grievous to him; so he said to Shefikeh, "Canst thou avail to bring me in company with her, so haply I may discover her affair and allay that which
aileth her?" "Yes," answered the damsel, "I can do that, and thine will be the bounty and the favour." So he arose and followed her, and she
forewent him, till they came to the palace. Then she [opened and] locked behind them four-and-twenty doors and made them fast with bolts; and
when he came to Mariyeh, he found her as she were the setting sun, cast down upon a rug of Taifi leather, (111) among cushions stuffed with
ostrich down, and not a limb of her quivered. When her maid saw her in this plight, she offered to cry out; but El Abbas said to her, "Do it not, but
have patience till we discover her affair; and if God the Most High have decreed the ending of her days, wait till thou have opened the doors to me
and I have gone forth. Then do what seemeth good to thee.".Kings and the Vizier's Daughters, The Two, iii. 145..Abbas (El) and the King's
Daughter of Baghdad, iii. 53..A certain singing-woman was fair of favour and high in repute, and it befell one day that she went out apleasuring. As
she sat, (133) behold, a man lopped of the hand stopped to beg of her, and he entered in at the door. Then he touched her with his stump, saying,
"Charity, for the love of God!" but she answered, "God open [on thee the gate of subsistence]!" and reviled him. Some days after this, there came to
her a messenger and gave her the hire of her going forth. (134) So she took with her a handmaid and an accompanyist; (135) and when she came to
the appointed place, the messenger brought her into a long passage, at the end whereof was a saloon. So (quoth she) we entered and found none
therein, but saw the [place made ready for an] entertainment with candles and wine and dessert, and in another place we saw food and in a third
beds..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? eb. Story of the Barber's Second Brother cxlviii.?STORY OF THE MAN WHOSE CAUTION WAS THE CAUSE OF HIS
DEATH..A certain thief was a [cunning] workman and used not to steal aught, till he had spent all that was with him; moreover, he stole not from
his neighbours, neither companied with any of the thieves, lest some one should come to know him and his case get wind. On this wise he abode a
great while, in flourishing case, and his secret was concealed, till God the Most High decreed that he broke in upon a poor man, deeming that he
was rich. When he entered the house, he found nought, whereat he was wroth, and necessity prompted him to wake the man, who was asleep with
his wife. So he aroused him and said to him, 'Show me thy treasure.'.Then she took the lute and smote thereon, after the fashion she had learnt from
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the Sheikh Iblis, so that Er Reshid's wit was dazed for excess of delight and his understanding was confounded for joy; after which she improvised
and sang the following verses:.As for the eunuch, the chamberlain, who had counselled King Dadbin [not to slay her, but] to [cause] carry her to
the desert [and there abandon her], she bestowed on him a sumptuous dress of honour and said to him, "The like of thee it behoveth kings to hold in
favour and set in high place, for that thou spokest loyally and well, and a man is still requited according to his deed." And Kisra the king invested
him with the governance of one of the provinces of his empire. Know, therefore, O king," continued the youth, "that whoso doth good is requited
therewith and he who is guiltless of sin and reproach feareth not the issue of his affair. And I, O king, am free from guilt, wherefore I trust in God
that He will show forth the truth and vouchsafe me the victory over enemies and enviers.".The Seventh Night of the Month..?STORY OF THE
HAWK AND THE LOCUST..When his sister Selma heard what he said, she could no longer contain herself, but cast herself upon him and
discovered to him her case. When he knew her, he threw himself upon her [and lay without life] awhile; after which he came to himself and said,
'Praised be God, the Bountiful, the Beneficent!' Then they complained to each other of that which they had suffered for the anguish of separation,
whilst Selim's wife abode wondered at this and Selma's patience and constancy pleased her. So she saluted her and thanked her for her fashion,
saying, 'By Allah, O my lady, all that we are in of gladness is of thy blessing alone; so praised be God who hath vouchsafed us thy sight!' Then they
abode all three in joy and happiness and delight three days, sequestered from the folk; and it was bruited abroad in the city that the king had found
his brother, who was lost years agone..? ? ? ? ? How often, too, hath gladness come to light Whence nought but dole thou didst anticipate!.When
the king heard his speech, he turned to him and said, "It is grievous to me, O vizier of good counsel." And he told him that the [other] sages
testified [to the correctness of their fellow's interpretation of the dream]; whereupon Er Rehwan sighed and knew that the king went in fear of him;
but he showed him fortitude and said to him, "God assain the king! My counsel is that the king accomplish his commandment and execute his
ordinance, for that needs must death be and it is liefer to me that I die, oppressed, than that I die, an oppressor. But, if the king see fit to defer the
putting of me to death till the morrow and will pass this night with me and take leave of me, when the morrow cometh, the king shall do what he
will.".? ? ? ? ? d. The Lover's Trick against the Chaste Wife dlxxx.When the king heard this, his admiration redoubled and he said, "Of a truth,
destiny is forewritten to all creatures, and I will not accept (14) aught that is said against my vizier the loyal counsellor." And he bade him go to his
house..Then they displayed Shehrzad in the sixth and seventh dresses and clad her in youths' apparel, whereupon she came forward, swaying
coquettishly from side to side; and indeed she ravished wits and hearts and ensorcelled with her glances [all who looked on her]. She shook her
sides and wagged her hips, then put her hair on the hilt of her sword and went up to King Shehriyar, who embraced her, as the hospitable man
embraces the guest, and threatened her in her ear with the taking of the sword; and indeed she was even as saith of her the poet in these verses:.In
my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye, iii. 65..? ? ? ? ? q. The Lady and her five Suitors dxciii.? ? ? ? ? My body is dissolved with
sufferance in vain; Relenting, ay, and grace I hoped should yet betide;.I fear to be seen in the air, ii. 255..? ? ? ? ? And who can tell if ever house
shall us together bring In union of life serene and undisturbed content?.Then he carried him to his house and stripping him of his clothes, clad him
in rags; after which he called an old woman, who was his stewardess, and said to her. 'Take this youth and clap on his neck this iron chain and go
round about with him in all the thoroughfares of the city; and when thou hast made an end of this, go up with him to the palace of the king.' And he
said to the youth, 'In whatsoever place thou seest the damsel, speak not a syllable, but acquaint me with her place and thou shall owe her
deliverance to none but me.' The youth thanked him and went with the old woman on such wise as the chamberlain bade him. She fared on with
him till they entered the city [and made the round thereof]; after which she went up to the palace of the king and fell to saying, 'O people of
affluence, look on a youth whom the devils take twice in the day and pray for preservation from [a like] affliction!' And she ceased not to go round
about with him till she came to the eastern wing (189) of the palace, whereupon the slave-girls came out to look upon him and when they saw him
they were amazed at his beauty and grace and wept for him..Meanwhile, Belehwan the froward addressed himself to pay court to Caesar, King of
the Greeks, (131) and seek help of him in making war upon his father, and he inclined unto him and gave him a numerous army. His father the king
heard of this and sent to Caesar, saying, 'O king of illustrious might, succour not an evil-doer. This is my son and he hath done thus and thus and
cut his brother's throat and that of his brother's son in the cradle.' But he told not the King of the Greeks that the child [had recovered and] was
alive. When Caesar heard [the truth] of the matter, it was grievous to him and he sent back to Suleiman Shah, saying, 'If it be thy will, O king, I will
cut off his head and send it to thee.' But he made answer, saying, 'I reck not of him: the reward of his deed and his crimes shall surely overtake him,
if not to-day, then to-morrow.' And from that day he continued to correspond with Caesar and to exchange letters and presents with him..? ? ? ? ?
And dar'dst, O dweller in the tents, to lift thine eyes to me, Hoping by stress to win of me the amorous delight,.There was once, of old days, a king
of the kings, whose name was Azadbekht; his [capital] city was called Kuneim Mudoud and his kingdom extended to the confines of Seistan and
from the frontiers of Hindustan to the sea He had ten viziers, who ordered his state and his dominion, and he was possessed of judgment and
exceeding wisdom. One day he went forth with certain of his guards to the chase and fell in with an eunuch on horseback, holding in his hand the
halter of a mule, which he led along. On the mule's back was a litter of gold-inwoven brocade, garded about with an embroidered band set with
gold and jewels, and over against the litter was a company of horsemen. When King Azadbekht saw this, he separated himself from his companions
and making for the mule and the horsemen, questioned the latter, saying, "To whom belongeth this litter and what is therein?". The eunuch
answered, (for he knew not that he was King Azadbekht,) saying, "This litter belongeth to Isfehend, vizier to King Azadbekht, and therein is his
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daughter, whom he purposeth to marry to Zad Shah the King.".Would God upon that bitterest day, when my death calls for me, i. 47.111 El Melik
es Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police dccccxxx.32. The Mock Khalif cclxxxvi.One day he went forth to the
chase and left Tuhfeh in her pavilion. As she sat looking upon a book, with a candlestick of gold before her, wherein was a perfumed candle,
behold, a musk-apple fell down before her from the top of the saloon. (190) So she looked up and beheld the Lady Zubeideh bint el Casim, (191)
who saluted her and acquainted her with herself, whereupon Tuhfeh rose to her feet and said, 'O my lady, were I not of the number of the upstarts, I
had daily sought thy service; so do not thou bereave me of thine august visits.' (192) The Lady Zubeideh called down blessings upon her and
answered, 'By the life of the Commander of the Faithful, I knew this of thee, and but that it is not of my wont to go forth of my place, I had come
out to do my service to thee.' Then said she to her, 'Know, O Tuhfeh, that the Commander of the Faithful hath forsaken all his concubines and
favourites on thine account, even to myself. Yea, me also hath he deserted on this wise, and I am not content to be as one of the concubines; yet
hath he made me of them and forsaken me, and I am come to thee, so thou mayst beseech him to come to me, though it be but once a month, that I
may not be the like of the handmaids and concubines nor be evened with the slave-girls; and this is my occasion with thee.' 'Hearkening and
obedience,' answered Tuhfeh. 'By Allah, O my lady, I would well that he might be with thee a whole month and with me but one night, so thy heart
might be comforted, for that I am one of thy handmaids and thou art my lady in every event.' The Lady Zubeideh thanked her for this and taking
leave of her, returned to her palace..Chamberlain's Wife, The King and his, ii. 53..When King Kisra heard this, he redoubled in loveliking for her
and affection and said to her, 'Do what thou wilt.' So he let bring a litter and carrying her therein to his dwelling-place, married her and entreated
her with the utmost honour. Then he sent a great army to King Dadbin and fetching him and his vizier and the chamberlain, caused bring them
before him, unknowing what he purposed with them. Moreover, he caused set up for Arwa a pavilion in the courtyard of his palace and she entered
therein and let down the curtain before herself. When the servants had set their seats and they had seated themselves, Arwa raised a corner of the
curtain and said, 'O Kardan, rise to thy feet, for it befitteth not that thou sit in the like of this assembly, before this mighty King Kisra.' When the
vizier heard these words, his heart quaked and his joints were loosened and of his fear, he rose to his feet. Then said she to him, 'By the virtue of
Him who hath made thee stand in this place of standing [up to judgment], and thou abject and humiliated, I conjure thee speak the truth and say
what prompted thee to lie against me and cause me go forth from my house and from the hand of my husband and made thee practise thus against a
man, (117) a true believer, and slay him. This is no place wherein leasing availeth nor may prevarication be therein.'.Wife, The Fuller and his, i.
261..The billows of thy love o'erwhelm me passing sore, ii. 226..Now Ishac had returned to his house upon an occasion that presented itself to him;
and when he entered the vestibule, he heard a sound of singing, the like whereof he had never heard in the world, for that it was [soft] as the breeze
and richer (178) than almond oil. (179) So the delight of it gat hold of him and joyance overcame him, and he fell down aswoon in the vestibule,
Tuhfeh heard the noise of steps and laying the lute from her hand, went out to see what was to do. She found her lord Ishac lying aswoon in the
vestibule; so she took him up and strained him to her bosom, saying, 'I conjure thee in God's name, O my lord, tell me, hath aught befallen thee?'
When he heard her voice, he recovered from his swoon and said to her, 'Who art thou? ' Quoth she, 'I am thy slave-girl Tuhfeh.' And he said to her,
'Art thou indeed Tuhfeh?' 'Yes,' answered she; and he, 'By Allah, I had forgotten thee and remembered thee not till now!' Then he looked at her and
said, 'Indeed, thy case is altered and thy pallor is grown changed to rosiness and thou hast redoubled in beauty and lovesomeness. But was it thou
who was singing but now?' And she was troubled and affrighted and answered, 'Even I, O my lord.'.? ? ? ? ? i. King Ibrahim and his Son cccclxxi.?
? ? ? ? What if the sabre cut me limb from limb! No torment 'twere for lovers true and leal..When Jaafer saw him, his reason was like to depart for
shame and he knew that the chamberlain had been deceived by the likeness of the name; and Abdulmelik also perceived how the case stood and
confusion was manifest to him in Jaafer's face. So he put on a cheerful favour and said, "No harm be upon you! (149) Bring us of these dyed
clothes." So they brought him a dyed gown (150) and he put it on and sat discoursing cheerily with Jaafer and jesting with him. Then said he, "Give
us to drink of your wine." So they poured him out a pint and he said, "Be ye indulgent with us, for we have no wont of this." Then he chatted and
jested with them till Jaafer's breast dilated and his constraint ceased from him and his shamefastness, and he rejoiced in this with an exceeding joy
and said to Abdulmelik, "What is thine errand?" Quoth the other, "I come (may God amend thee!) on three occasions, whereof I would have thee
bespeak the Khalif; to wit, firstly, I have on me a debt to the amount of a thousand thousand dirhems, (151) which I would have discharged;
secondly, I desire for my son the office of governor of a province, whereby his rank may be raised; and thirdly, I would fain have thee marry him to
a daughter of the Khalif, for that she is his cousin and he is a match for her." And Jaafer said, "God accomplished! unto thee these three occasions.
As for the money, it shall presently be carried to thy house; as for the government, I make thy son viceroy of Egypt; and as for the marriage, I give
him to wife such an one, the daughter of our Lord the Commander of the Faithful, at a dowry of such and such a sum. So depart in the assurance of
God the Most High.".When the king heard this, he said, 'This proof sufficeth me,' and rising forthright in the night, let bring the youth and the
eunuch. Then he examined the former's throat with a candle and saw [the scar where] it [had been] cut from ear to ear, and indeed the place had
healed up and it was like unto a stretched-out thread. Therewithal the king fell down prostrate to God, [in thanksgiving to Him] for that He had
delivered the prince from all these perils and from the stresses that he had undergone, and rejoiced with an exceeding joy for that he had wrought
deliberately and had not made haste to slay him, in which case sore repentance had betided him. As for the youth," continued the young treasurer,
"he was not saved but because his term was deferred, and on like wise, O king, is it with me; I too have a deferred term, which I shall attain, and a
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period which I shall accomplish, and I trust in God the Most High that He will give me the victory over these wicked viziers.".? ? ? ? ? Thine
approof which shall clothe me in noblest attire And my rank in the eyes of the people raise high..As for Zubeideh, she went in to the Khalif and
talked with him awhile; then she fell to kissing him between the eyes and on his hand and asked him that which she had promised Sitt el Milah,
saying, "O Commander of the Faithful, I doubt me her lord is not found in this world; but, if she go about in quest of him and find him not, her
hopes will be cut off and her mind will be set at rest and she will sport and laugh; for that, what while she abideth in hope, she will never cease
from her frowardness." And she gave not over cajoling him till he gave Sitt el Milah leave to go forth and make search for her lord a month's space
and ordered her an eunuch to attend her and bade the paymaster [of the household] give her all she needed, were it a thousand dirhems a day or
more. So the Lady Zubeideh arose and returning to her palace, sent for Sitt el Milah and acquainted her with that which had passed [between
herself and the Khalif]; whereupon she kissed her hand and thanked her and called down blessings on her..? ? ? ? ? Who art thou, wretch, that thou
shouldst hope to win me? With thy rhymes What wouldst of me? Thy reason, sure, with passion is forspent..When the day departed and the
evening came, the king sat in his privy chamber and summoned the vizier, who presented himself to him and he questioned him of the story. So the
vizier said, "Know, O august king, that.? ? ? ? ? Yea, and how slaves and steeds and good and virgin girls Were proffered thee to gift, thou hast not
failed to cite,.When he had made an end of his verses, he folded the letter and gave it to the nurse, who took it and carried it to Mariyeh. When she
came into the princess's presence, she saluted her; but Mariyeh returned not her salutation and she said, "O my lady, how hard is thy heart that thou
grudgest to return the salutation! Take this letter, for that it is the last of that which shall come to thee from him." Quoth Mariyeh, "Take my
warning and never again enter my palace, or it will be the cause of thy destruction; for I am certified that thou purposest my dishonour. So get thee
gone from me." And she commanded to beat the nurse; whereupon the latter went forth fleeing from her presence, changed of colour and absent of
wits, and gave not over going till she came to the house of El Abbas..If, in his own land, midst his folk, abjection and despite, ii. 196..77 The
Draper and the Thief (234) dclxi.[Then they all flew off in haste and] lighting down in the place where were their father Es Shisban and their
grandfather the Sheikh Aboultawaif, found the folk on the sorriest of plights. When their grandfather Iblis saw them, he rose to them and wept, and
they all wept for Tuhfeh. Then said Iblis to them, 'Yonder dog hath outraged mine honour and taken Tuhfeh, and I doubt not but that she is like to
perish [of concern] for herself and her lord Er Reshid and saying "All that they said and did (239) was false."' Quoth Kemeriyeh, 'O grandfather
mine, there is nothing left for it but [to use] stratagem and contrivance for her deliverance, for that she is dearer to me than everything; and know
that yonder accursed one, whenas he is ware of your coming upon him, will know that he hath no power to cope with you, he who is the least and
meanest [of the Jinn]; but we fear that, when he is assured of defeat, he will kill Tuhfeh; wherefore nothing will serve but that we contrive for her
deliverance; else will she perish.' 'And what hast thou in mind of device?' asked he; and she answered, 'Let us take him with fair means, and if he
obey, [all will be well]; else will we practise stratagem against him; and look thou not to other than myself for her deliverance.' Quoth Iblis, 'The
affair is thine; contrive what thou wilt, for that Tuhfeh is thy sister and thy solicitude for her is more effectual than [that of] any.'.What strength
have I solicitude and long desire to bear, iii. 20..? ? ? ? ? In my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye; Lo, I burn with love and longing;
nought in answer can I say..? ? ? ? ? Whenas En Nebhan strove to win my grace, himself to me With camel- loads he did commend of musk and
camphor white,.There was once, in the city of Baghdad, a man, [by name El Merouzi,] (30) who was a sharper and plagued (31) the folk with his
knavish tricks, and he was renowned in all quarters [for roguery]. [He went out one day], carrying a load of sheep's dung, and took an oath that he
would not return to his lodging till he had sold it at the price of raisins. Now there was in another city a second sharper, [by name Er Razi,] (32) one
of its people, who [went out the same day], bearing a load of goat's dung, which he had sworn that he would not sell but at the price of dried
figs..100. The Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty and her Daughter Zeyneb the Trickstress dcclvi.? ? ? ? ? In the wide world no house thou hast, a
homeless wanderer thou: To thine own place thou shall be borne, an object for lament. (88).Thou that wast absent from my stead, yet still with me
didst bide, iii. 46..? ? ? ? ? If thou forsake us, there is none Can stand to us instead of thee..58. The King's Daughter and the Ape ccclv.67. The
Khalif El Hakim and the Merchant dcliii.? ? ? ? ? g. The Crows and the Hawk dcxiii.93. El Feth ben Khacan and El Mutawekkil dclxxxiii.? ? ? ? ?
A fire in mine entrails burns, than which the fire of the hells denounced For sinners' torment less scathing is: it seeketh me to slay..Quoth Ishac,
'Indeed, this was of thy fair fortune. By Allah, I know not that which thou knowest in this craft!' Then he arose and going to a chest, brought out
therefrom striped clothes of great price, netted with jewels and great pearls, and said to her, 'In the name of God, don these, O my lady Tuhfeh.' So
she arose and donned those clothes and veiled herself and went up [with Ishac] to the palace of the Khalifate, where he made her stand without,
whilst he himself went in to the Commander of the Faithful (with whom was Jaafer the Barmecide) and kissing the earth before him, said to him, 'O
Commander of the Faithful, I have brought thee a damsel, never saw eyes her like for excellence in singing and touching the lute; and her name is
Tuhfeh." (186) 'And where,' asked Er Reshed, 'is this Tuhfeh, who hath not her like in the world?' Quoth Ishac, 'Yonder she stands, O Commander
of the Faithful;' and he acquainted the Khalif with her case from first to last. Then said Er Reshid, 'It is a marvel to hear thee praise a slave-girl after
this fashion. Admit her, so we may see her, for that the morning may not be hidden.'.? ? ? ? ? u. Prince Behram of Persia and the Princess Ed Detma
dxcvii.128. The Ferryman of the Nile and the Hermit cccclxxix.So, when they had made an end of eating and drinking, the young man asked his
host for the story, and he said, 'Know that in my youth I was even as thou seest me in the matter of loathliness and foul favour; and I had brethren
of the comeliest of the folk; wherefore my father preferred them over me and used to show them kindness, to my exclusion, and employ me, in
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their room [in menial service], like as one employeth slaves. One day, a she-camel of his went astray and he said to me, "Go thou forth in quest of
her and return not but with her." Quoth I, "Send other than I of thy sons." But he would not consent to this and reviled me and insisted upon me, till
the matter came to such a pass with him that he took a whip and fell to beating me. So I arose and taking a riding-camel, mounted her and sallied
forth at a venture, purposing to go out into the deserts and return to him no more. I fared on all my night [and the next day] and coming at eventide
to [the encampment of] this my wife's people, alighted down with her father, who was a very old man, and became his guest..So the youth returned
to his house, and indeed the world was grown black in his eyes and he said, 'My father said sooth.' Then he opened the chamber door and piling up
the bricks under his feet, put the rope about his neck and kicked away the bricks and swung himself off; whereupon the rope gave way with him
[and he fell] to the ground and the ceiling clove in sunder and there poured down on him wealth galore, So he knew that his father meant to
discipline (226) him by means of this and invoked God's mercy on him. Then he got him again that which he had sold of lands and houses and what
not else and became once more in good case. Moreover, his friends returned to him and he entertained them some days..When they knew that there
was left him no estate that the king might covet, they feared lest he be brought to release him, by the incidence of the vizier's [good] counsel upon
the king's heart, and he return to his former case, so should their plots be marred and their ranks degraded, for that they knew that the king would
have need of that which he had known from that man nor would forget that wherewith he was familiar in him. Now it befell that a certain man of
corrupt purpose (78) found a way to the perversion of the truth and a means of glozing over falsehood and adorning it with a semblance of
fair-seeming and there proceeded from him that wherewith the hearts of the folk were occupied, and their minds were corrupted by his lying tales;
for that he made use of Indian subtleties and forged them into a proof for the denial of the Maker, the Creator, extolled be His might and exalted be
He! Indeed, God is exalted and magnified above the speech of the deniers. He avouched that it is the planets (79) that order the affairs of all
creatures and he set down twelve mansions to twelve signs [of the Zodiac] and made each sign thirty degrees, after the number of the days of the
month, so that in twelve mansions there are three hundred and threescore [degrees], after the number of the days of the year; and he wrought a
scheme, wherein he lied and was an infidel and denied [God]. Then he got possession of the king's mind and the enviers and haters aided him
against the vizier and insinuated themselves into his favour and corrupted his counsel against the vizier, so that he suffered of him that which he
suffered and he banished him and put him away..Meanwhile, the Lady Zubeideh, the wife of the Commander of the Faithful, made a banquet in her
palace and assembled her slave-girls. As for Sitt el Milah, she came, weeping-eyed and mournful-hearted, and those who were present blamed her
for this, whereupon she recited the following verses:.38. The Lover who feigned himself a Thief to save his Mistress's Honour dlvii.Mamoun (El)
El Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant and the Favourite of the Khalif, iii. 171..4. The Three Apples lxix.? ? ? ? ? For know that hither have I fared
and come to this thy land, By hopes of union with thee and near fruition led..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? eb. Story of the Barber's Second Brother cliv.When it
was the time of the evening meal, the king repaired to the sitting-chamber and summoning the vizier, sought of him the story he had promised him;
and the vizier said, "They avouch, O king, that.So the vizier went in to his daughter and said to her, 'O my daughter, the king seeketh thee of me
and desireth to marry thee.' 'O my father,' answered she 'I desire not a husband and if thou wilt marry me, marry me not but with one who shall be
below me in rank and I nobler than he, so he may not turn to other than myself nor lift his eyes upon me, and marry me not to one who is nobler
than I, lest I be with him as a slave-girl and a serving-woman.' So the vizier returned to the king and acquainted him with that which his daughter
had said, whereat he redoubled in desire and love-liking for her and said to her father, 'An thou marry me not to her of good grace, I will take her
by force in thy despite.' The vizier again betook himself to his daughter and repeated to her the king's words, but she replied, 'I desire not a
husband.' So he returned to the king and told him what she said, and he was wroth and threatened the vizier, whereupon the latter took his daughter
and fled with her..Think not that I forget our trothplight after you. Nay; God to me decreed remembrance heretofore. (202).Queen Kemeriyeh
embraced her, as also did Queen Zelzeleh and Queen Wekhimeh and Queen Sherareh, and the former said to her, 'Rejoice in assured deliverance,
for there abideth no harm for thee; but this is no time for talk.' Then they cried out, whereupon up came the Afrits ambushed in the island, with
swords and maces in their hands, and taking up Tuhfeh, flew with her to the palace and made themselves masters thereof, whilst the Afrit aforesaid,
who was dear to Meimoun and whose name was Dukhan, fled like an arrow and stayed not in his flight till he carne to Meimoun and found him
engaged in sore battle with the Jinn. When his lord saw him, he cried out at him, saying, 'Out on thee! Whom hast thou left in the palace?' And
Dukhan answered, saying, 'And who abideth in the palace? Thy beloved Tuhfeh they have taken and Jemreh is slain and they have gotten
possession of the palace, all of it.' With this Meimoun buffeted his face and head and said, 'Out on it for a calamity!' And he cried aloud. Now
Kemeriyeh had sent to her father and acquainted him with the news, whereat the raven of parting croaked for them. So, when Meimoun saw that
which had betided him, (and indeed the Jinn smote upon him and the wings of death overspread his host,) he planted the butt of his spear in the
earth and turning the point thereof to his heart, urged his charger upon it and pressed upon it with his breast, till the point came forth, gleaming,
from his back..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? The sweet of slumber after thee I have forsworn; indeed The
loss of thee hath smitten me with trouble and affright..? ? ? ? ? Tirewomen to the bride, who whiskers, ay, and beard Upon her face produce, they
never would assign. (194).So the sharper took the two thousand dinars and made off; and when he was gone, the merchant said to his friend, the
[self-styled] man of wit and intelligence, 'Harkye, such an one! Thou and I are like unto the hawk and the locust.' 'What was their case?' asked the
other; and the merchant said,.As he and his father were thus engaged in talk, in came his mother and caught hold of him; and he said to her, "God
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on thee, let me go my gait and strive not to turn me from my purpose, for that needs must I go." "O my son," answered she, "if it must be so and
there is no help for it, swear to me that them wilt not be absent from me more than a year." And he swore to her. Then he entered his father's
treasuries and took therefrom what he would of jewels and jacinths and everything heavy of worth and light of carriage. Moreover, he bade his
servant Aamir saddle him two horses and the like for himself, and whenas the night darkened behind him, (65) he rose from his couch and
mounting his horse, set out for Baghdad, he and Aamir, whilst the latter knew not whither he intended..Foul-favoured Man and his Fair Wife, The,
ii. 61..When the king heard this, he said, "I will not isolate myself from the folk and slay my vizier." And he bade him depart to his dwelling..? ? ? ?
? y. The foul-favoured Man and his Fair Wife dccccxviii.55. The Ruined Man who became Rich again through a Dream cccli.Thereupon the folk
all prostrated themselves and gave one another joy of this and the drums of good tidings beat before him, and he entered the city [and went on] till
he came to the House of Justice and the audience-hall of the palace and sat down on the throne of the kingdom, with the crown on his head;
whereupon the folk came in to him to give him joy and offer up prayers for him. Then he addressed himself, after his wont in the kingship, to
ordering the affairs of the folk and ranging the troops according to their ranks and looking into their affairs and those of all the people. Moreover,
he released those who were in the prisons and abolished the customs dues and gave dresses of honour and bestowed gifts and largesse and
conferred favours on the amirs and viziers and dignitaries, and the chamberlains and deputies presented themselves before him and did him
homage. So the people of the city rejoiced in him and said, 'Indeed this is none other than a king of the greatest of the kings.'.When she had made
an end of her song, she threw the lute from her hand and wept and lamented. Then she slept awhile and presently awaking, said, "O elder, hast thou
what we may eat?" "O my lady," answered the old man, "there is the rest of the food;" but she said, "I will not eat of a thing I have left. Go down to
the market and fetch us what we may eat." Quoth he, "Excuse me, O my lady; I cannot stand up, for that I am overcome with wine; but with me is
the servant of the mosque, who is a sharp youth and an intelligent. I will call him, so he may buy thee that which thou desirest." "Whence hast thou
this servant?" asked she; and he replied, "He is of the people of Damascus." When she heard him speak of the people of Damascus, she gave a sob,
that she swooned away; and when she came to herself, she said, "Woe's me for the people of Damascus and for those who are therein! Call him, O
elder, that he may do our occasions.".Wife and the Learned Man, Khelbes and his, i. 301..On this wise he abode a space of days, after which he
made himself at home in the land and took to himself comrades and got him friends galore, with whom he addressed himself to diversion and good
cheer. Moreover, he went a-pleasuring with his friends and their hearts were solaced [by his company] and he entertained them with stories and
civilities (161) and diverted them with pleasant verses and told them abundance of histories and anecdotes. Presently, the report of him reached
King Jemhour, lord of Cashghar of Hind, and great was his desire [for his company]. So he went in quest of him and Abdallah repaired to his court
and going in to him, kissed the earth before him. Jemhour welcomed him and entreated him with kindness and bade commit him to the guest-house,
where he abode three days, at the end of which time the king sent [to him] a chamberlain of his chamberlains and let bring him to his presence.
When he came before him, he greeted him [with the usual compliment], and the interpreter accosted him, saying, "King Jemhour hath heard of thy
report, that thou art a goodly boon-companion and an eloquent story-teller, and he would have thee company with him by night and entertain him
with that which thou knowest of anecdotes and pleasant stories and verses." And he made answer with "Hearkening and obedience.".The Eighth
Day..Now there was before us a high mountain, (200) rising [abruptly] from the sea, and the ship fell off into an eddy, (201) which bore it on till
presently it struck upon the skirt (202) of the mountain and broke in sunder; whereupon the captain came down [from the mast], weeping, and said,
'God's will be done! Take leave of one another and look yourselves out graves from to-day, for we have fallen into a predicament (203) from which
there is no escape, and never yet hath any been cast away here and come off alive.' So all the folk fell a-weeping and gave themselves up for lost,
despairing of deliverance; friend took leave of friend and sore was the mourning and lamentation; for that hope was cut off and they were left
without guide or pilot. (204) Then all who were in the ship landed on the skirt of the mountain and found themselves on a long island, whose shores
were strewn with [wrecks], beyond count or reckoning, [of] ships that had been cast away [there] and whose crews had perished; and there also
were dry bones and dead bodies, heaped upon one another, and goods without number and riches past count So we abode confounded, drunken,
amazed, humbling ourselves [in supplication to God] and repenting us [of having exposed ourselves to the perils of travel]; but repentance availed
not in that place..As I was passing one day in the market, I found that a thief had broken into the shop of a money-changer and taken thence a
casket, with which he had made off to the burial-grounds. So I followed him thither [and came up to him, as] he opened the casket and fell
a-looking into it; whereupon I accosted him, saying, "Peace be on thee!" And he was startled at me. Then I left him and went away from
him..?THE THIRD OFFICER'S STORY.Then said she to me, "To-morrow morning, when Amin el Hukm cometh, have patience with him till he
have made an end of his speech, and when he is silent, return him no answer; and if the prefect say to thee, 'What ailest thee that thou answereth
him not?' do thou reply, 'O lord, know that the two words are not alike, but there is no [helper] for him who is undermost (101), save God the Most
High.' (102) The Cadi will say, 'What is the meaning of thy saying," The two words are not alike"?' And do thou make answer, saying, 'I deposited
with thee a damsel from the palace of the Sultan, and most like some losel of thy household hath transgressed against her or she hath been privily
murdered. Indeed, there were on her jewels and raiment worth a thousand dinars, and hadst thou put those who are with thee of slaves and
slave-girls to the question, thou hadst assuredly lit on some traces [of the crime].' When he heareth this from thee, his agitation will redouble and he
will be confounded and will swear that needs must thou go with him to his house; but do thou say, 'That will I not do, for that I am the party
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aggrieved, more by token that I am under suspicion with thee.' If he redouble in calling [on God for aid] and conjure thee by the oath of divorce,
saying, 'Needs must thou come,' do thou say, 'By Allah, I will not go, except the prefect come also.'.They cut their bonds and poured wine into their
gullets, till they came to themselves, when the king looked at the eunuch and recognizing him, said, 'Harkye, such an one!' 'Yes, O my lord the
king,' replied the man and prostrated himself to him; whereat the king marvelled with an exceeding wonder and said to him, 'How earnest thou to
this place and what hath befallen thee?" Quoth the eunuch, 'I went and took out the treasure and brought it hither; but the [evil] eye was behind me
and I unknowing. So the thieves took us alone here and seized the money and cast us into this pit, so we might die of hunger, even as they had done
with other than we; but God the Most High sent thee, in pity to us.'.? ? ? ? ? b. The Merchant and his Sons ccccxliv.? ? ? ? ? Think not, my lords,
that I forget: the case is still the same. When such a fever fills the heart, what leach can make it whole?.Then the old queen and her daughter and
son-in-law embarked in the ship and setting sail, fared on till they came to the land of Mekran. Their arrival there befell at the last of the day; so
they passed the night in the ship, and when the day was near to break, the young king went down from the ship, that he might go to the bath, and
made for the market. As he drew near the bath, the cook met him by the way and knew him; so he laid hands on him and binding his arms fast
behind him, carried him to his house, where he clapped the old shackles on his feet and straightway cast him back into his whilom place of
duresse..? ? ? ? ? And to the birds' descant in the foredawns, From out the boughs it flowered forth and grew,.? ? ? ? ? Beauty her appanage is
grown in its entirety, And for this cause all hearts must bow to her arbitrament..? ? ? ? ? His love on him took pity and wept for his dismay: Of
those that him did visit she was, as sick he lay..Then she went up into the house and put off her [walking] clothes and I found her as she were the
full moon. I brought her what I had by me of meat and drink and said to her, 'O my lady, excuse me: this is that which is ready.' Quoth she, 'This is
abundant kindness and indeed it is what I sought' And she ate and gave the slave-girl that which was left; after which I brought her a casting-bottle
of rose-water, mingled with musk, and she washed her hands and abode with me till the season of afternoon-prayer, when she brought out of the
parcel that she had with her a shirt and trousers and an upper garment (176) and a kerchief wroughten with gold and gave them to me; saying,
'Know that I am one of the favourites of the Khalif, and we are forty favourites, each one of whom hath a lover who cometh to her as often as she
would have him; and none is without a lover save myself, wherefore I came forth to-day to find me a gallant and behold, I have found thee. Thou
must know that the Khalif lieth each night with one of us, whilst the other nine-and-thirty favourites take their ease with the nine-and-thirty men,
and I would have thee be with me on such a day, when do thou come up to the palace of the Khalif and wait for me in such a place, till a little
eunuch come out to thee and say to thee a [certain] word, to wit, "Art thou Sendel?" And do thou answer, "Yes," and go with him.'
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